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BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday on 13th January2014 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth,, Key, Murphy, Oliff, Downes, White, Norris and the Clerk Mrs Downes.

In attendance
 No one.

14/001             Apologies 
                        Councillor Tabberer was ill. Councillors Grove, Swinburn and Bass were all attending another meeting.

Their apologies were noted and accepted

14/002            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.

                        None noted.


14/003
Public Participation
 
 There were no members of the public present.

14/004 
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on November2013  

     
Two small alterations

1.13/129 should read ‘ there were no requests to speak’


2.13/132 should read ‘ 118% increase’
14/005
Matters Arising (Not already on Clerk’s Report and Agenda)

Severn Trent update. The Clerk had received the promised leaflets from Severn Trent and these are to be inserted inside Footprints magazine for February. There will also be an entry highlighting the problems suffered last year by residents living adjacent to the pumping station. The Clerk was asked to chase for an update on ongoing repairs/work.


Village Hall. In response to the Nibbles and Natter evening last year, the Village Hall Committee had been able to obtain two second hand indoor bowls mats, currently stored at the Sports Pavilion. Art classes began on 7th January for an 8 week course and a quiz night has been arranged for 22nd February.

                        The viability of installing internet facilities at the hall were returned to and the need and potential level of use discussed.  It was suggested that Community First were in a position to advise and the Clerk was asked to seek advice from them. 


Cycle Track. Work can be expected to start on the cycle track when weather permits, hopefully in early spring. The Clerk has kept Awards for All informed of the delay and we are reminded that we have until July 2014 to complete the work.

.




                   .


14/006           District and County Councillors’ Report.

A copy of the District Councillor’s report is attached to these minutes.                   
14/007
To consider a community approach to energy.


Following a discussion, Councillor Oliff was asked to 

                     make further investigations as to the viability of proceeding with



this scheme.  She agreed to try to source information of any  

                      schemes that are being pursued locally and will distribute this to 
                      Councillors within two weeks.


. 
14/008
Request received for Application for Discretionary Rural Relief 2013/2014.


An application had been received from M.H.D.C. with regard to Garden & Hire Spares Ltd, Lightwood Lane, Cotheridge for 50% Discretionary Rate Relief. Should the Parish Council choose to support the business financially by contributing £176.22, the business would be entitled to this reduction, otherwise 25% will be awarded. After a thorough discussion, Council voted 5/2 in favour of supporting this application.

14/009
Response from Robert Haynes,Traffic Management Adviser


West Mercia Police


All Councillors had received an email received 18th 

                      November 2013 stating that after assessing the topography of 

                      the A44, speed and injury collision data he feels unable to 

                      support the lowering of the speed limit to 40mph. It was agreed 



to wait until we can speak with County Councillor Grove at 



February’s meeting before making further decisions. It was 



agreed to let Mr Dave Davies have a copy of the said email.
14/010
Neighbourhood Plan


In order to be considered for future Community 
                      Levy (CIL) payments from future developments in Broadwas, 
                      the Parish Council should seriously   consider formulating a
                      Neighbourhood Plan as a matter of some urgency. With 
                      Knightwick and Martley already well into a joint application, it
                      was suggested that we approach them with a view to a coalition.
                      The Clerk is to contact Geoffrey Brewin, Clerk to Knightwick to 
                      find out.
14/011
Renewal of car park agreement with Worcestershire County
                      Council due to expire 20th February 2014.


Worcestershire County Council wish to renew the agreement for

                     ‘a further 10 years on the same terms as existing’. The Clerk 

                      was instructed to confirm this but also inform it of our ambition 



to increase the size of the car park some time this year(see 
                      minute entry 13/131).
14/012
Budget for 2014/2015


The Clerk and Chairman had composed the budget for the 

                      precept 2014/15 resulting in a figure of £20,000 (twenty 

                      thousand pounds), the same as last year. Should the maximum 



grant as indicated by Malvern Hill District Council (£784.04)

                      together with our agreed tax base figure of 257.90 be applied,



we can expect a reduction of 1.4% from last year.


All Councillors present were given a copy for perusal. The 

                      proposed precept figure was agreed.  Councillor Oliff expressed
                      the view that the suggested expenditure directed towards the 
                      Village hall should reflect the level of use of the Hall and the 
                      proportion of the community that make use of it.
14/013
Correspondence


A letter of thanks had been received from Bumblebees Pre-

                      School, thanking the Parish Council for their kind contribution



towards the purchase of IT equipment.
14/014
Progress Reports
a) Treasurer’s Report.
A copy had been given to all Councillors present. The Clerk

had been requested by Highways Dept. to supply the Lengthsman with a Code Of Conduct booklet for work
performed along carriageways. She had ordered it from Amazon and its cost is included in her expenses claim. All payments were agreed by those present.
b) Clerk’s Report. A copy had been given to all Parish Councillors. 
Item 144 . A metal gate has been re-sited on to the entrance of the Birmingham Anglers drive in order to corral the horses on land owned by Mr Tompkinson leaving the entrance to land owned by Mrs Smart once again open and vulnerable to caravan encroachment. The Parish Council being unauthorised to exercise jurisdiction, feels that it has no alternative but to continue to lobby the District Council to get this area cleaned of fly tipping and finally made safe. 
c) Berryfield Report. 
Nothing to report.
d) PLO Report. The Clerk had not received one for December.
Broad Green’s tidy up will be done when water has dissipated. 

The Clerk was instructed to organise repairs to the car park area where the tarmac ramp meets the hard core. Also a curb stone needs re-setting. 
14/015
Planning.


There had been only one planning application 13/01574/CLE Mr 

                      Richard Rogers, Lightwood Lane, Cotheridge. The Planning 



Committee had considered it and agreed on an answer of 
                      ‘recommend approval’
14/016
Councillor’s Reports and Items for Future Agenda.


Discussion with Councillor Grove
14/017
Date of next meeting.


Agreed for 10th February 2014
Chairman………………………………………..dated………………

Attached:
Treasurer’s Report 

District Councillors Report
	Treasurer's Report for Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council
	l for Jan 2014

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Payments
	Receipts
	
	

	TSB account
	
	
	
	
	
	33335.36

	Berryfields Account
	
	
	
	
	
	12915.67

	NS&I account
	
	
	
	
	
	3379.99

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance Total
	
	
	
	
	
	49631.02

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Receipts & Payments included in this total
	
	
	

	
	894
	A Bullock
	
	465
	
	
	

	
	895
	P Parkes
	
	60
	
	
	

	
	896
	A Bullock
	
	216
	
	
	

	
	898
	S Downes sal Nov
	289.12
	
	
	

	
	
	Pitch rental
	
	80
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	49631.02

	Receipts & payments NOT included in this balance
	
	

	
	835
	St Mary Magdeline
	1500
	
	
	

	
	897
	S Skeys
	
	90
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	1590
	0
	
	48041.02

	For agreement at tonight's meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	899
	S Downes Sal Dec
	289.12
	
	
	

	
	900
	Exp
	Nov/Dec897
	36.64
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	325.76
	
	
	47715.26

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Commited payments
	monies
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Berryfield Green project
	
	3094
	
	
	

	Speed activated signs
	
	602
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	3696
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


District Council report to Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council for December 2013
Activity report

Roger has managed to enjoy the holiday period in the knowledge that the hectic activity in early December will be matched with much more in January and the months to come. Paul, on the other hand, being in the throes of house removal, has had a somewhat less relaxed Christmas and New Year! The District Council budget and how to balance the books over the next few years with a reduction by half of the central government support grant, is the current significant hurdle. The District has benefitted from some farsighted management decisions over the last few years and so is not in the dire position of some local authorities, who now need to make extreme cuts. But every decision is anguished over and particular aspects of the budget are being vigorously discussed again at a special Full Council next week.

Planning
The January Northern Area Development Management meeting again has a large agenda, whilst disquiet with the decisions taken at the December meeting rumbles on. Clearly everyone wants to fight their corner as vigorously as possible but they must understand we can only follow the rules of the game as currently being played. It is clear that those parishes who engage with the developers can exert some influence to get better outcomes; those throwing stones from a distance are unlikely to improve anything.

Other District Council matters
There is a certain cynicism expressed by those who feel that events are not as they would wish. Everyone knows things could be better; in particular the country’s housing output has not kept pace with need. The UK is still recovering from a severe financial setback, the coalition government are doing their best to reduce out of control spending, the budget is being brought more towards a balance and some improvements can be seen but hard decisions still need to be made. They are looking to the Counties and Districts to share the burden and again make tough choices and, with less to spend, to make a reduced income go further – just as many households are having to. At Parish level we will not have funds available for everything we wish to provide for our residents but the answer is not just to wish it were different – we have to keep on working together to see what can be achieved whilst doing least harm. The folk like you and us who are giving their time to make these decisions have not done so because they want the country to be worse off – we are all trying to get us through these lean years with the least damage possible so that when things pick up we can move forward again. 

Don’t forget if the weather turns bad or you experience flooding you can access advice on the MHDC website at: http://www.malvernhills.gov.uk/cms/environmental-health/emergency-planning.aspx
Housekeeping                   

As usual, both Paul and Roger will be happy to talk to you at any time. Remember, you can raise any matters with either of us, face-to-face or using the contact details above. (Paul can still be reached on his 333358 number).

So, despite the mid-winter blues, let us Wish You All a Very Good and Positive New Year!
03/01/2014
PAGE  
63

